The Florida Adult and Technical Distance Education Consortium

Minutes – November 13, 2007
The meeting was held at the Indian River Community College, Fort Pierce, Florida. 
Suzanne Ensmann, President, called the meeting to order at 9:30 a.m.  
Members present included:   Suzanne Ensmann (IRCC), Don Piduch (Brevard), Kim Gates and Karen Tobias (Broward), Cindy Lohan (FLVS), Marilyn Duclos-Balliet (Hillsborough), Martha Meyers (for Linda Agresta, Manatee), Juliana Davis (Palm Beach), Peter Borowski (Polk), and Paul Tremel (Seminole CC).
Members present by phone:  Mike Heptinstall (Bay), Marie Coleman (Collier), Martha Jo Markey (DeSoto), Suzanne Archer and Martha Lacy (Orange), Carolyn Allen and Nancy Marsh (Pasco). 
Welcome and Announcements: Suzanne Ensmann welcomed everyone.  Suzanne introduced Judy Bracken as the new administrative assistant replacing Martha Lacy and the new treasurer, Lynn Godwin from ACE in Tallahassee.
CARRYOVER BUSINESS 

Minutes from 9/18/07 were distributed through email addresses.  Time was allotted for reading/review of old minutes.  
Motion was made to accept the minutes by Peter Borowski; seconded by Paul Tremel.
Discussion ensued.   Corrections were made to the meeting site - Seminole Community College. Motion passed.  
Kim Gates will post the minutes to the FATDEC.com site as well as the agenda for the meeting to remain in compliance with Florida’s Government-in-the-Sunshine Laws.  Go to www.FATDEC.com and click the link for  “Resources” at the top of the page; select the link for “Minutes.”
NEW BUSINESS
Meeting Date
Members began discussion of a possible date and location for the next FATDEC meeting.  January 22, 2008, during FETC in Orlando is tentatively selected.  Martha Lacy will check on the availability of the 5th Floor Conference Room at OCPS and Cindy Lohan will check on the FLVS new location as a possible meeting site. 
Recognition of Current Members
Suzanne proposed sending a letter of recognition to the supervisors of each current member to show appreciation of the work and services contributed on behalf of FATDEC and distance learning in the state of Florida.  All members agreed it would be a positive gesture.
Temporary Lapse in Membership

Carolyn Allen brought to the attention of the membership an issue concerning Harry Wilson (Hernando).  Grant funding for FATDEC membership was not received this year by his program.  Request was made to send a letter to the Hernando School District Adult Office regarding the importance of online membership.  Recommendation was made for the “Membership Committee” to contact Harry Wilson.  
Question:  Are district supervisors aware of the availability of online GED through FATDEC in their district?  The question led to a discussion of several vendors offering “online” GED products such as Steck Vaughn and McGraw Hill.  What data do we have to show the differences in quality among the products marketed in the state?  Juliana Davis has a chart from Roger Pelser comparing the GED offerings.  Martha Jo asked about a data comparison for results such as LCP’s, GED’s, and the number of students online.  The “Issues Committee” is asked to prepare an assessment tool for data collection and compile the results collected by district.
FATDEC Fiscal Year

Carolyn Allen opened a discussion of the FATDEC fiscal year by asking, “Does the fiscal year need to remain the same as the grant year even though dues are paid in October?  When we moved the contract year did we change the fiscal year?”  Presently the fiscal year is July 1 – June 30.  The “Issues Committee” has been asked to write the “verbage” to amend the By-Laws clarifying the fact payment of dues in October does not reflect the FATDEC fiscal year.

Review Resolution Agreement and Vote on New Member

Central Florida Community College representing Citrus, Levy and Marion Counties has submitted a Resolution Agreement for membership.  The motion was made by Marilyn Duclos to accept the Resolution Agreement submitted by Central Florida Community College for FATDEC membership; second made by Juliana Davis.  Discussion concerned sponsorship by Citrus County as written in the By-Laws and if a written approval was received from Al Mitchell.
Contact needs to be made with Al Mitchell to request documentation of the sponsorship agreement.  Marilyn moved to table the motion to a later date for electronic voting by voting members; seconded by Juliana Davis.  So moved.
Carolyn moved to pro-rate the membership fees for Central Florida Community College once they are voted into membership; second was made by Kim Gates.  Juliana suggested we still need to talk with Mike D’Angelo and Al Mitchell and FCCC.  The cost of a mentor, training for an administrator and teachers for an already stretched budget will be difficult.  Pro-rating has been done in the past.  The precedent has been set to give a fee reduction for new members.  Martha Jo suggested consideration of two entry times per year for new members.  This idea was referred to the “Membership and Partnership Committee” for further discussion.

Carolyn moved to withdraw the motion to pro-rate the membership fees for Central Florida Community College.  Accepted.

Educator Audio/Visual

Kim Gates demonstrated the possible use of Breeze for audio/video in the Educator program (http://breeze.flvs.net:9090/edaudio/).  Kim suggested we “split up” some of the topics for instructors to create presentations/directions and have them upload them into Educator in “Common Folders”.  Nancy Marsh recommended it be loaded under “Course Information”.   Kim explained we could use Elluminate which requires a subscription, but there is a “free” educator version.  She reminded us the “free” version does not allow users to record sessions.  Elluminate does offer a “free”, one-year trial for K-12; Kim will speak with her contact for information about a “free”, one-year contract to Elluminate w/50 seats for FATDEC.  Suzanne reminded us the webexone office has the same capability as Elluminate or Breeze.




- Lunch Break (30 minutes) –

Suzanne reopened the afternoon session.

ACE Conference Recap
Anita Ryall Award – Juliana Davis 
Roger Pelser wanted to convey his congratulations and approval for the excellent recognition received by FATDEC at ACE with the first annual presentation of the “Anita Ryall Excellence in Teaching with Technology Award” which was presented to Kim Gates. A round of applause for Kim!
FATDEC Presentation at ACE – Kim Gates

The FATDEC presentation at ACE covered past, present, and future plans for distance learning.  About 40 individuals attended.  Data exhibiting the success  of online enrollment, LCP’s gained and the cost effectiveness of FATDEC membership were explained.
United Streaming (www.unitedstreaming.com) – Juliana Davis
Current information relevant to the United Streaming product:

· Repurposing some of the courses may include the use of this program

· The price increased; @ $1.50 per seat

· Many FATDEC members do not know about this resource

· The video does not run in the Elluminate program

· The program has two options: View or Download

· Teachers need encouragement to use this program

· Video that may be useful for a course can be added; send the information to Kim

Desire 2 Learn Training Recap - Juliana Davis
The Desire 2 Learn workshop was presented with Jamie Eddleman.  The workshop presented “how to” upload a course in a D2L shell.  The Orange Grove is using D2L and this program is similar to BlackBoard.  Educator has a better tracking system.  Currently, we own 500 seats from Orange County in D2L.  Possibly we could load the “Computing for College and Career” and technical courses in the D2L/LMS.  The copyright issues with FLVS will need to be investigated.  Cindy Lohan will see if there are any conflicts concerning copyright infringement.
Course Updates

GEDv6 - Kim Gates

The GEDv6 is ready for distribution and members are sending requests.  Phase out students in the old shell and transfer them to the new version.  Assessments grades do not transfer to the new shell.  Enter all new students in the GEDv6 shell.  The main differences between the old and new version are: the links work, all links open in new windows, and the GEDv6 will be maintained.   In the new version, lengthy assessments have been divided into smaller, more manageable chunks so students are not timed out while working in the program. 

New Courses – Karen Tobias 

Three FLVS courses have been edited to delete the honors components and reviewed for content, lessons, assessments and answer keys: Geometry, Biology, and American History.  The target date for use by FATDEC members is January 2008.
Grant Status – Suzanne Ensmann


We own two state Leadership Grants.  The ESL grant will involve Debra Hargrove in reviewing software.  Email Suzanne with suggestions for software.  The AGE grant includes the opportunity for contracted services.  The Executive Board will review the resumes.  One of the positions is for a coordinator to support continuity and growth of the Consortium.  Another position is for a Courseware developer to build more courseware to offer our students.  The outcome will be membership growth and three new high school courses this year.
FATDEC Committees

According to the By-Laws, each voting member of FATDEC is to serve on a committee and each committee needs a chairperson.  A vice chair and a recording secretary are also recommended to provide minutes to share with the membership.  Each committee should plan a meeting before January 22nd, to bring a report to the next FATDEC meeting. Contact will be made with districts who have not selected a committee: Leon, Manatee, Osceola, Santa Rosa, and Union

An updated list of committee members to date is below:
Course Acquisition, Selection, Development & Evaluation:

1. Jamie Eddleman, Chair (Orange)


2. Bob Johnston (Pinellas)


3. Karine E. Johns (Hillsborough)


4. Jeannie Justice (IRCC)


5. Cindy Lohan (FLVS)


6. Nancy Marsh (Pasco)

Issues (Example, data):

1. Carolyn Allen, Chair (Pasco)

2. Martha Jo Markey (DeSoto)

3. Don Piduch (Brevard)
Infrastructure and Technologies: 

1. Paul Tremel, Chair (SCC)


2. Kim Gates (Broward)


3. Maggie Teachout (Lake County)

Teacher and Student Support Committee:

1. Juliana Davis, Chair (Palm Beach)

2. Karen Tobias (Broward)


3. Bernadette Propst (DBCC)

Membership & Partnership:

1. Pete Borowski, Chair (Polk)


2. Michael Heptinstall (Bay)


3. Al Mitchell (Citrus)

Research and Grants:

1. Marie Coleman, Chair (Collier)


2. Barry Sams (Union)

3. Scott Woodall (Union)


4. Eric Suber (Sumter)
.

Biographical “Success Story”
Paul Tremel moved from Anacostia, S.E. Washington, D.C. in 1960.  He attended the University of Florida and graduated in 1972 with a BA.  He has worked at Seminole Community College from 1972, to the present.  He went back to school at the University of Central Florida to earn an MA in History in the 1980’s.  Paul became interested in the impact of local area growth and helped to steer the writing of the Land Development Code for Lake Mary.  In 1998, he became the Director of the Adult High School for SCC.  He is married and the father of three sons - ages: 22, 18 and 9.  Anita Ryall influenced his joining FATDEC and he has remained active within the organization since.
Closing Notes
Do we have a need for a mid-year training?  Place the question on Survey Monkey.
Are checklists for the Florida State Standards a necessity for online credit courses?

(Answer which followed later is “No”. It is a district policy to require checklists.)
Meeting was adjourned.

